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Letter From Your President From the Manager's Desk

We are looking forward to spring after a long
hard winter. Naturally we will be anxious to
enjoy the warm weather with all the outdoor
activities.

I want to remind everyone to be considerate
of each others property. We are proud of
our community and call upon each of you to
take pride in your property After the hard
winter we will all need to clean up around
our homes. I want to thank each of you in
advance for your attention given to your
property.

Once again I want to thank our maintenance
crew for a great job with the community road
edging. It certainly has made a big
improvement on our roads. We will be doing
some annual paving improvements as the
weather gets better. Please be tolerant of
any minor inconveniences,

Dianne Ditmar

This time last year we were just getting back
the bids to rebuild the Pool House, with

three plus months of fighting with
contractors etc. still to come. This year, we
have learned that we had to change our
filtration system from chlorine sticks to
another type of system. We have made the
change to one that is salt based and I think
you will be very satisfied with the results.

The Annual Meeting will be held Saturday,
May 7, 2011. Donuts, coffee and juice will
be available from 9:30 a.m. to 9:59 a.m. with
the meeting starting at 10:00 a.m. There will
be one Director's seat open. If you wish to
run for this seat please get a resume into
the HOA office no later than March 28,
2011.

It seems that this year, our biggest problems
are of the four legged variety. Please make
sure that when you walk your dog that it is
on a leash and to pick up any scat
deposited by him or her. Also cats are
not to be let out to run free around the

neighborhood. We have traps set in areas
where they tend to congregate and we will
turn any cat caught in a trap over to Horry
County Animal Control, Finally do not feed



any animal (dog, cat, alligator, duck,
turtle, raccoon etc.) that are not yours
There are fines not only from the HOA but
also from the county and state for feeding
wild or feral animals.

After an unusually cold winter, we are all
looking forward to the warm days of spring.
Remember, we have tennis courts, a basket
ball court, a volley ball court and a shuffle
board court for your enjoyment.
Myrtle Beach Golf and Yacht Club is a
wonderful place to live especially in the
spring. Have a great time and enjoy the
sights, sounds, and smells of the season.

Don Morton

************************************

Flag Pole
Dedicated to Dub

AV.V

The flag pole in front of the HOA was
recently dedicated to Dub Johnston who
was the manager of MG&YC for 13 years.
Those of you who knew Dub can testify that
he truly loved his job and the development
as a whole.

************************************

Volunteer Needed

For

Community Standards
Committee

After five years of serving as chairman of the
Community Standards Committee, Walter
Lawrence is stepping down. During this
time Walter did a fantastic job of insuring
that our community has kept the high
standards for which we are known.

We are now looking for an owner to take
over this very important committee and
help create a seamless transition.

If you are interested, please contact Don
Morton at the office at 843-650-3055 or any

of the Directors.
************************************

Women's Club News

Our new President, Ronnie Craft, has
started the year with an exciting calendar of
events for 2011. Thank you all for
continuing to support the Women's Club with
your friendship and participation. Of course,
the meetings are always the first Tuesday of
each month, starting at 7:00 p.m. at the
community center.

We expect 2011 to be another great year.
Our new slate of officers will be working
diligently to continue to make our
organization great and fun. With that said,
let's get on to business.



President Ronnie Craft

First Vice President Peggy Kopp
Second Vice President Marsha Johnson

Secretary Mickey Seese
Treasurer Alice Bratro.

Message from the President: It will be a
pleasure to serve as the president, and look
forward to the many events that are
scheduled. Our first was a great success -
the Pasta Party and many thanks go Ronnie
Craft and her committee, they all did a great
job from the Sauce to the Meatballs, and
everything else. And many thanks go to the
participants, because without you there
would be no party. Ronnie Craft

A special thanks goes to Bob Douglas for
all his fine music and karaoke fun that he

brings to our affairs.

The Women's Club was presented with a
certificate of appreciation from the Seacoast
Academy for the monetary donation during
Christmas. The academy purchased
outside equipment for the children.

Our Christmas Bazaar was successful. We

have many talented people who live in
MBG&Y,

Upcoming Events: (watch for flyers)
March 19 - St. Patrick's Day
May 20 - Fashion Show
May 29 - Memorial Day Picnic
September 17 - 50's Dance
October 30 - Children's Halloween Party
November 12 - Veteran's Day Dance
December-Women's Club Christmas

Luncheon

December 11 - Children's Christmas Party
December - Christmas Cocktail Party
December 31 - New Year's Eve Party

Ongoing Activities:
Aerobics: Monday, Wednesday, and
Friday - 9:00 am Bobbie Smartt 650-5189
Walk Away the Pounds: Tuesday-9:00
am Carol Maghakian 215-7496
Yoga/Pilates: Thursday and Saturday -
9:00 am - Carol Maghakian 215-7496
Bingo: Monday, HOA building 7:00 pm
Canasta: Wednesday, HOA building 1:00
pm

Mah-jongg: Thursday. HOA building 1:00
pm

Needle Grafters: Once a month 1:00-3:00

- Rita Smith 215-0854

Non-denominational Bible Study; Every
Wednesday. 9:00 - Shirley Harvey 215-
2620

Welcome new members, Dalia Hamilton,

Beverly Anthony, Marilyn Cairns, Shirley
Wedges, Betty MacDonald

Rita Smith
************************************

Senior Singles

We are all looking forward to springtime.
Our Senior Singles group was busy during
the Holiday Season. We went to the Palace
Theatre to see Christmas on Ice; it was

wonderful. We also want to thank Liz

Davidson for opening her beautiful home for
our annual Christmas Gala. The pot luck
turkey dinner was delicious. Our charity this
year was, once again, the Seacoast
Academy. We sponsored Christmas gifts
and dinner for the students. This was a huge
success and was very well received and
appreciated by students and staff alike. Our
thanks to the Women's Club for their

generous donation of volleyball, badminton
equipment and kick balls for their outside
activities.

Here is a short summary of our activities
for2011. In January, Lois organized a
movie and luncheon In February,
Kathleen and Ellie organized a soup and
sandwich lunch with a Yankee Swap. In
March, Joan W. is planning a Game Day at
the HOA. In April, Doris and Dolly are
making plans for a "profitable day" on the
gambling boat. Also in April we II be
gathering at Liz's house In May, Dave
will be arranging a boat cruise around
Charleston Harbor In June, we'll have our
annual picnic at Myrtle Beach State Park.
July and August are our summer recess
months. In September, we ll meet to plan
our activities for the upcoming year.


